

Dragonship Haven Meeting

Date: Jan. 21, 2017

Attendance: 7

Upcoming Business Meetings

Meeting Schedule: Feb. 18, Mar. 18, Apr. 22. Please offer some suggestions for locations!

Officers Reports

- **Archery** - *Casmir*
 - Archery is still in hibernation for winter although I may be considering a sojourn to Halls Archery in Manchester. If anyone is interested in an arrow making workshop contact me. I can make arrangements with the MOAS.
- **Exchequer** - *Tristan*
 - Checking \$ 10,949.28
 - Savings \$ 1,473.30
- **Fencing** - *Catelina*
 - We had our usual holidays off, but otherwise we had active practices.
 - Our new fencers continue to learn more and more. Our last practice Christoffel and I even had the inspiration, thanks to our newest fencer Kindee, to start teaching the basics of fencing melee to our new fencers. Perhaps we'll get enough training in melee that our new fencers can give some seasoned vets a run for their money at Balfar's Challenge this year!
 - I haven't had a chance to buy a new gear case for the fencing equipment yet due to family circumstances, but I will when I get a chance. The same goes for figuring out a day to make the one-size-fits-all fencing tunics.
- **Heavy** - *Viktor Dominik*
 - No Report
- **MOL** - *Jean-Michel*
 - No Report
- **Thrown Weapons** - *Leo*
 - No Report
- **Chamberlain** - *Jaji*
 - No Report
- **Chatelaine** - *Dionisia*
 - No Report
- **Herald** - *Agapios*
 - Nothing new
- **MOAS** - *A'isha*
 - Hippacras workshop had to be rescheduled (TBD) due to plague (both myself & Baroness Brose were ill)
 - There's interest in other workshops but nothing scheduled yet.

- K&Q A&S: Posted information regarding entry & judging on Barony Facebook page. Also, I've got a good size vehicle so offering rides if anyone wants to carpool. Should we organize a table for DSH folks to have a place to hang out?
- Does anyone know someone that could do a calligraphy and illumination teacher?
- Future workshops
 - Beadmaking Workshop - TBA
 - Felted Pilgrim Bag Workshop - TBA (Baroness Brose)
- **Seneschal - *Christoffel & Rhode***
 - Officers should all be setup with new email accounts. Please use them for all official communication. If there are any problems ping me and let the Webmins know.
- **Webminister - *Peyton***
 - We have a website. It works. It's mostly updated but is still in the process. Officers should have received an email from the Kingdom Webminister about the new email addresses. If you did not please let either myself or Kingdom know and we'll try to get you squared away. If at all possible please let Kingdom know and not me as it is Admissions season and it turns out Admissions season is doubly hard if you're trying to kick off a business on the side.
- **Baron & Baroness - *Joseph & Brose***
 - June 28 - July 1, EK 50 Year celebration is being organized. Brose is asking for help putting together a history of DSH in photos and documents.

Past Events

- **St. Egeus Nov. 11**
 - Tristan will have the financial report and attendance.
 - Wurm will have the competition report.
 - Agappios will have the court report
 - Here is my report! I will also be posting my thank you FB DSH Page.
 - Many thanks to Fergus for being such a great co-autocrat. He organized folks to help with set-up, unloading cars in the AM and for clean-up.
 - Rose and her crew ran a seamless day board
 - Wurm and Tristan ran a seamless Competition.
 - Gate went very well. Rose and Tristan have a new system that seems speed up getting folks through and helping with their accounting.
 - We had plenty of gate volunteers.
 - We had plenty of prizes. The gifted prizes seem to be a huge hit! I suggest we do that next year.
 - I believe the day went pretty smoothly. I did not hear about any problems or issues. Set-up the night before was very fast. We finished with clean-up at about 8:00. Next year it would be great to have a confirmed clean-up crew.
 - I would also suggest taking down the competition tables before court. It is one less thing to do at the end.

- I over bought paper goods so we should have plenty for Hrim Schola. I am planning to buy some bins and organize our paper goods. His Excellency, Baron Joesph took most of it home. I have the rest of the excess paper goods.
- I also replaced the plastic tablecloths we used. The person running the church social was very appreciative.
- I have mixed feelings about the dessert revel. How did others think it went? I think it is nice to have a sweet and coffee during that time. But it is an extra clean up in the kitchen. I would appreciate some feedback on that.
 - Upon discussion, many like the desert board, but agree that it should not impact the kitchen. Disposables and things that do not need to be re-heated in the kitchen should be encouraged.
- I would suggest going ahead and putting St. Eligius on the EK calendar for next year and getting on the Church calendar.
- Working with Charlie was great!
- I do love autocrating this event. Many thanks to the Barony for letting me take in that responsibility.

Upcoming Events

- Hrim Schola- March 17 - Tristan
 - Site contract is bere to be signed and sent with \$100 deposit
 - Still looking for someone to do dayboard, everything else is in place
- Balfars - April 21 - Dionisia
 - It was observed that this is listed as an RP
 - Have the holes been filled/built on?
 - Llewellyn Walsh has agreed to be the Co-autocrat. I've finally gotten an answer from the YMCA about the contract and we won't be able to sign a contract before Jan.
Mathghamhain Ua Ruadháin, Østgarðr mka Matthew Simon Ryan Cavalletto is going to be our youth Marshall this year.
- Hastilude - May 12 - Vienna

Old Business

●

New Business

- It has been suggested that there be either an information session or a handout describing the offices, what is expected and how to get things done (requesting equipment etc)
 - It would be great if someone with some experience in this would work on setting this up.
- Storage: We should evaluate whether or not we want to move storage sites and consider purchasing a trailer and where to keep it.

- Storage unit now month to month, so it's just a matter of deciding if there is a site that better suits our needs..
- An updated inventory is needed
 - Martial loaner (Thrown, Archery, Rattan & Rapier)
 - Storage, feast gear, regalia etc
 - Servingware, tablecoths
 - We could use a workshop to make some new ones. Look forward to this in upcoming MOA&S announcements